Dear Anna and Claire,

Thank you for your email, like you I am very concerned about what this practice could mean not only for the Geopark but for all the surrounding areas, we have so much natural beauty above and below the ground in this part of the world that to even contemplate fracking this area is surprising if not down right crazy.

My party, Sinn Fein and my councillor grouping have been vocal as have my council colleagues both in the SDLP and our Independent member indicating their support for an outright ban, at present the council has adopted the position that we are opposed to Fracking in Fermanagh and support a moratorium as does the Stormont Assembly.

I live in direct view of the geopark and consider myself extremely lucky to do so. I consider the area special and reassure you that I will continue as will my party continue to do all we can to raise awareness, convince the ill informed doubters and present a united consistent opposition to fracking in Fermanagh and throughout Ireland.

Kind Regards, 

Barry Doherty

Cllr Erne WestFermanagh PRO Sinn Fein

Hello Anna & Claire

 

Many Thanks for your email and YES I am 100% supportive of protecting our environment and 100% against fracking.

 

This issue has already been raised by me on many occasions and I use every opportunity to raise awareness about the same.

 

Please keep in touch; hope to meet you soon as your work sounds absolutely fantastic and I would love to hear much more about it.  I wish you much success with your projects!

 

Bye for now.

 Sincerely

 

Cllr Bernice SwiftAnna / Claire,

 Thanks very much for your email.

 

I too share your concerns regarding fracking. I recently put forward a motion to the Council calling on the DETI Minister to place a moratorium on the licence granted to Tamboran Resources.

 

At the last Geopark meeting it was agreed that the Committee would oppose hydraulic fracturing as it would have detrimental effects on the geopark. A similar stance was also taken by Fermanagh Lakeland Tourism.

 

I assure you I will continue in my efforts to try and prevent fracking coming to Fermanagh and indeed the Lough Allen basin, as I am all too aware of the potential risks the fracking process poses.

Regards,

Brendan Gallagher

Councillor

Fermanagh District Council

OUR ORIGINAL LETTER 

Dear .... 

We are writing to you in our capacities as Global Geopark Arts and Ecology collaborating artiststo ask you to use your influence on our behalf to stop the development of hydraulic fracturing [fracking] in Fermanagh, for the purpose of shale gas exploration & extraction by the Tamboran Company.

 

I and my collaborator Claire Coté from New Mexico spent 40 days and 40 nights during our Arts Council of England funded research project at MAC Geopark and we continue to promote this X -border area within the Geopark, back in our homelands (Devon, Uk and New Mexico, U.S.A) and internationally via internet. 

 

We are extremely alarmed that the unique and fragile ecologies of this Global Geopark are under threat from industry. If plans go ahead for shale gas exploration and extraction the tourist potential of the Geopark and surrounding areas will be fatally impacted. 

 

With its attendant problems of contamination, noise pollution, increased infrastructure, bad publicity, health problems within the human and animal populations, it makes little sense to allow fracking. Visitors to the Geopark would be lost and the future potential of the area condemned. The Geopark would lose its valuable status. There is much long term potential in the brilliant Geopark concept that far outways any short term gain by a mining company.    If fracking is allowed to happen the Geopark dream will be destroyed and with it the soul of its people. This is because    Fracking would deliver a fatal blow to the fragile ecosystems of these rare and beautiful lands and break the hearts of the people who love this place.     Please do all you can to stop fracking from happening in Fermanagh and protect this fertile tourist zone for future generations.  

 

Over 2,000 people visit our web/blog sites daily to read our Geopark stories and listen to our audios. We are presently editing a radio broadcast of our Marble Arch Caves DREAMING PLACE experience that will receive listeners on all continents, through community and Art radio. 

We plan to return to MAC Geopark in 2013.

 

Best wishes and please do all you can for your people and for us foreigners who love the Geopark people, places and things.  

Anna Keleher and Claire Coté

(M.A Arts and Ecology).

